Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Council
September 17, 2020
3:30pm, Zoom meeting

Present: Kim McClure (chair), Joel Gruver, Glenn Daugherty, Doug LaFountain, Jena Gardner, Janice Gates, Kaycee Peterman
Absent: Amy Mossman (ex-officio), Magdelyn Helwig (ex-officio), Brian Locke

1. Call to order: The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm.

2.  Approval of agenda:  The agenda was approved.

3. Approval of minutes:  The minutes of 2-27-20 were approved, as were those of the e-mail communication in May 2020.

4.  Student member:  The possibility of recruiting a student member of the WID council was discussed.  McClure will approach SGA to see if they have a student representative for the council.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]5.  Old Business:  Last spring the emergence of the COVID pandemic stymied the council’s efforts to facilitate an informal forum in which WID faculty could exchange ideas in a face-to-face format.  As a result, during the current meeting several ideas for facilitating informal WID training in a remote format were discussed.  One idea was to use Zoom’s capabilities to engage first a large group all at once, and then move to Breakout Rooms where smaller groups of individuals with common concerns can meet.  Another idea was to record an initial “Introduction to WID” video to circulate to new WID faculty, and then organize Zoom trainings on more specific WID topics, like teaching WID in an online format.  The council will continue to brainstorm how best to do this in subsequent meetings.
	The website continues to need updating, and LaFountain will forward last year’s Web Resources Subcommittee’s recommendations to McClure to see if any of those recommendations can be implemented.
	The WID Council still has not concluded review of WID courses in COEHS; in particular, as of last spring it was still waiting for review forms from KIN 350, KIN 444, and PETE 411.  McClure will check with Locke to see if the former WID Chair received any further communication regarding these courses.

6.  New Business:  The idea of having a WID e-mail address was discussed, for the purpose of having an email listed on the WID website toward which a visitor can direct their questions.  It was decided that such an e-mail address would be good, provided it is set up to forward to the WID Chair each year.  


The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 pm.  The next meeting will be October 15, 2020 at 3:30pm on Zoom.

Respectfully, 
Doug LaFountain
